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COVID-19 Community Resources for Behaviour, Mental Health and 
Financial Supports

Late bus?
Bus running late?  Bad weather?  Don’t 
forget to check the late bus report at 
www.schoolbuscity.com to get an update on 
the bus’ expected arrival time.

KCSS Webstore is now open!
Please see the attached flyer!

EXAMS and Summative tasks  (See P.g 3 for more details)

All students must participate in the final summative assessment(s). 
These assessments make up the final evaluation representing 30 
percent of student report card grades. Students are expected to 
complete all final summative assessments at the place, date and 
time indicated by the teacher and by the examination schedule 
provided by the school. Students cannot leave early for 
vacations, employment or other activities such as summer 
camps during the examination schedule. A full exam MEMO 
was sent out to students and parents.

Progressive Pride Flag Raising in June

YRDSB fully embraces and affirms 2SLGBTQI+ visibility, diversity 
and inclusion. The expectation is that all learning and working 
environments are identity-affirming for students and staff members. 
Creating safe spaces for 2SLGBTQI+ students and staff upholds 
the principles outlined in the Ontario Human Rights Code and the 
Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedoms which reflect the values 
held by Canadians and Ontarians. It is important for us to 
actively and visibly show support to our 2SLGBTQI+ students, 
staff and community members by raising the Progressive Pride 
flag at all YRDSB schools and work locations to celebrate Pride 
month in June. It’s important for students and staff to see their 
identities reflected in their school board and community, and to have 
their identities celebrated. 

mailto:tommy.douglas.ss@yrdsb.ca
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/tommydouglas.ss/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:Joe.Giusto@gmail.com
mailto:amir@kiantelecom.ca
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/about-us/departments/community-education-centres
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/node/1363
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/Repository/NewsEvents/Pages/BoardNews/Coronavirus-Community-Supports.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/Repository/NewsEvents/Pages/BoardNews/Coronavirus-Community-Supports.aspx
http://www.schoolbuscity.com
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School News and Information Important Dates

June 1- Progressive Flag raising

June 5- Last day of school 
Cafeteria 

June 20-27 -  Exams

June 12- Library Materials due

June 14 and 15- EQAO Gr 9.  

June 27- Graduation arrive by 
6:15pm

Helpful Links

PUBLIC HEALTH LINKS:
york.ca/safeatschool 

CARING & SAFE SCHOOLS:
Kids Help Phone
Report It (YRDSB)

SUPPORTING MENTAL HEALTH 
AND WELL-BEING:
Crisis Mental Health Supports for 
Students: 

310-COPE: 905-310-COPE (2673) 
or 1-855-310-COPE (2673) - 
available 24/7
KidsHelpPhone: 1-800-668-6868,  
text 686868 - available 24/7

ATTENTION: Cafeteria opens starting on 
September 12th!

Reminder - Families with Textbooks from 
2019-2020 School Year

If families have any textbooks from last school year (including from 
graduated students and students currently attending Secondary 
Virtual School), please contact the school to arrange their return. Late bus?

Bus running late?  Bad weather?  Don’t 
forget to check the late bus report at 
www.schoolbuscity.com to get an update on 
the bus’ expected arrival time.

Attention families of graduating students

The 2022-2023 graduation will take place at the Terrace Banquet Hall 
on June 27th, all guests and parents should arrive by 6:15pm. 
Address: 1680 Creditstone Road, Concord , ON.

 Each graduating student will automatically receive 2 tickets with their 
graduation package. Extra seating is very limited as we have over 400 
graduating students this year! Families can purchase ONE extra ticket on 
School Cash On line. If the option to purchase an extra ticket is not visible 
on School Cash it means that the maximum number of extra tickets have 
been purchased. 

Student Graduation Packages

The package includes their gown, stole, hat and the cost of the 
graduation venue. This year the cost is $75.  We ask that families 
purchase their child’s grad package order as soon as possible.

Summer School Registration Is Now Open On MyBlue Print

Summer school registration is open on MyBlue Print. If you are interested 
in learning more about summer school including method of deliver, 
timelines etc. please see attached link.

Registration is completed on MyBlue Print by clicking on the Continuing 
Education tab found on the left hand side of the screen and by following 
the prompts.

Library Materials Due

As the end of the school year is approaching, so are the final due dates 
for all library materials. Students are asked to return all TDSS Library 
materials on or before June 12th. 

 French Certificate Clarification

For students interested in earning their French certificate in grade 12, all 
courses must be taken through YRDSB. It has been brought to our 
attention that some students have enrolled in French through other 
boards. If students do so, they will not be eligible to earn their French 
certificate. Please reach out to guidance if you have any questions or 
concerns. 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.york.ca/wps/portal/yorkhome/health/yr/covid-19/stayingsafeatschool/stayingsafeatschool/!ut/p/z1/jY_NCsIwEISfxQcou4m1TY-x_iRRqSBqzUVC1TZQG7FF0KdXxIug1b3N8s0MAxpS0JW52Nw01lWmfOiNDraSj6UQE1SJz2LkmHBFQ4bDiMD6CeCX4wj6H38LoNvj1a-CxwJ6nsWzHPTJNIVnq4ODNHMXu_NIBGndmKut8toc9qaps8K58vNzDfq9a7xgPsqVCvmKJOjL7gug1A8EiVGhSBjKUTjvDZggOKEvoGXO6bhMb9N-JC3v3AHNZHfd/dz/d5/L2dBISEvZ0FBIS9nQSEh/#.YCV2ymFKg2w
https://kidshelpphone.ca/teens/home/splash/
https://secure.yrdsb.ca/Forms/ReportIt/_layouts/FormServer.aspx?XsnLocation=https://secure.yrdsb.ca/FormServerTemplates/ReportItv1.xsn&Source=https://secure.yrdsb.ca&DefaultItemOpen=1
https://www.yssn.ca/310-COPE
https://kidshelpphone.ca/
http://www.schoolbuscity.com
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/secondary-school/summer-learning-opportunities/secondary-summer-school/2023
https://mypathwayplanner.yrdsb.ca/LoginFormIdentityProvider/Login.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2fLoginFormIdentityProvider%2fDefault.aspx
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School News and Information

ATTENTION: Cafeteria opens starting on 
September 12th!Reminder - Families with Textbooks from 

2019-2020 School Year
If families have any textbooks from last school year (including from 
graduated students and students currently attending Secondary 
Virtual School), please contact the school to arrange their return.

Late bus?
Bus running late?  Bad weather?  Don’t 
forget to check the late bus report at 
www.schoolbuscity.com to get an update on 
the bus’ expected arrival time.

Exams and Culminating Assessments

Please Note that the first day of grade 12 exams will be on June 20

DO NOT make plans for travel, appointments, etc. during the exam period (June 20-27) students are 
required to write ALL exams at the scheduled time.  Failure to report for an examination may result in a mark 
of  “0”.  If  a student is absent from an exam for medical reasons, documentation is required.  Illness or 
emergencies will be dealt with on a case by case basis. Please note that students missing exams for reasons 
approved by the administration will be required to write all missed exams at the earliest possible date.   
EXAM SCHEDULE HERE

Extended Absences

Regular attendance is closely connected to academic success and we expect that students will attend school 
every day except in the case of illness. However, we understand that there may be circumstances when it is 
necessary for students to be away from school for family or personal reasons. If a student will be absent for 
an extended period of time they must consult with their teachers, at least two weeks prior to the absence to

● Understand the potential impact of the extended absence on learning;
● Identify missed learning goals and assessments; 
● Create a plan to complete missed work identified by the teacher. The student is responsible for 

catching up on all missed work during their absence;
● Schedule a time to complete/submit missed assessments upon return.
● Sign off on the plan- students are responsible for picking up an Extended Absence Form from the 

main office at least 2 weeks prior to an anticipated extended absence from school. 
● A meeting with an Administrator may be scheduled if the absence is expected to interfere with 

the successful completion of a course.
Absences longer than 15 consecutive days require additional documentation and procedures in accordance 
with Board Procedure #NP 681.0. Failure to follow these procedures will lead to a student being removed 
from the school’s register. In these circumstances, please speak directly to an administrator prior to 
completion of this form. 

Upcoming EQAO and OSSLT Spring 2023 results

● On June 14th and June 15th, semester 2 Grade 9 Math classes will be writing the EQAO Mathematics 
Assessment.  The assessment will constitute 5% of their final grade and will be written during class 
time.

● Students who have written their OSSLT (Ontario Secondary Literacy Test)  assessment in April 2023 
were provided with their results this week. Students who have successfully completed the OSSLT will 
have this noted on their Provincial Report Card and on the Ontario Student Transcript. The next 
opportunity to write the test will be in the fall of 2023. The Ontario Secondary School Literacy Course 
may be available for some students who have been unsuccessful. Students must meet the secondary 
school literacy requirements in order to receive an Ontario Secondary School Diploma.. 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.schoolbuscity.com
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1qt-NtW9HKdhxVdA5dEWspLeZPYi_icZFQXCAFWtZj_0/edit#gid=729975713
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ATTENTION: Cafeteria opens starting on 
September 12th!Reminder - Families with Textbooks from 

2019-2020 School Year
If families have any textbooks from last school year (including from 
graduated students and students currently attending Secondary 
Virtual School), please contact the school to arrange their return.

Late bus?
Bus running late?  Bad weather?  Don’t 
forget to check the late bus report at 
www.schoolbuscity.com to get an update on 
the bus’ expected arrival time.

● 1 in 5 high school students reported vaping in the past month

CLICK HERE for the guide that explains:

● What is vaping

● What are the health effects of vaping

● Marijuana and vaping

● What parents should know and do

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.schoolbuscity.com
https://drugfree.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/11/What-You-Need-to-Know-and-How-to-Talk-to-Your-Kids-About-Vaping-Guide-Partnership-for-Drug-Free-Kids.pdf
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ATTENTION: Cafeteria opens starting on 
September 12th!Reminder - Families with Textbooks from 

2019-2020 School Year
If families have any textbooks from last school year (including from 
graduated students and students currently attending Secondary 
Virtual School), please contact the school to arrange their return.

Late bus?
Bus running late?  Bad weather?  Don’t 
forget to check the late bus report at 
www.schoolbuscity.com to get an update on 
the bus’ expected arrival time.

   REGISTER HERE

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.schoolbuscity.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfkOSKq3BMuQXHlOT_PtH3r1r9-jUzeYYPW9RK6UlBYRxcHhA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfkOSKq3BMuQXHlOT_PtH3r1r9-jUzeYYPW9RK6UlBYRxcHhA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdXEshwEwMbyHxVDcngjHrM8eZtomu4fjJAs6jGV7DYtFVM2w/viewform
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September 12th!Reminder - Families with Textbooks from 

2019-2020 School Year
If families have any textbooks from last school year (including from 
graduated students and students currently attending Secondary 
Virtual School), please contact the school to arrange their return.

Late bus?
Bus running late?  Bad weather?  Don’t 
forget to check the late bus report at 
www.schoolbuscity.com to get an update on 
the bus’ expected arrival time.

   REGISTER HERE

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.schoolbuscity.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfkOSKq3BMuQXHlOT_PtH3r1r9-jUzeYYPW9RK6UlBYRxcHhA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfkOSKq3BMuQXHlOT_PtH3r1r9-jUzeYYPW9RK6UlBYRxcHhA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1-iPv-d23nzvzxgOD_8VJcpwEsB3jNxGsnQeGsdu3qkg/viewform?edit_requested=true
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ATTENTION: Cafeteria opens starting on 
September 12th!Reminder - Families with Textbooks from 

2019-2020 School Year
If families have any textbooks from last school year (including from 
graduated students and students currently attending Secondary 
Virtual School), please contact the school to arrange their return.

Late bus?
Bus running late?  Bad weather?  Don’t 
forget to check the late bus report at 
www.schoolbuscity.com to get an update on 
the bus’ expected arrival time.

Message from Our Trustee

June 2023

Dear families, 

As we approach the end of the school year and the start of the summer break, I want to take this opportunity to thank 
everyone for helping to make this school year a positive one. This is our first school year since 2018-2019 that has not 
been interrupted by closures as a result of COVID-19, and it has been such a pleasure to visit schools and school 
events over the past few months and see students, staff and families connecting and learning together. 

I think it’s important to acknowledge the effect the pandemic has had on students; and we have made it a priority to put 
supports in place for student learning, achievement, mental health and well-being. We also continue to work hard to 
create safe, inclusive and caring learning environments where our students know and feel that they matter and belong. 

June is also a time when we look ahead to transitions - students moving ahead to new grades, new schools and new 
adventures. Thank you to the school staff who support students through these transitions. Congratulations to all of our 
graduating students moving on to secondary school or post-secondary pathways. We are so proud of all that you have 
achieved, class of 2023, and wish you all the very best in what comes next. 

I also want to acknowledge all that you have done, as family members, to support your child and our schools - whether 
that’s asking your child about their learning, communicating with their educators, attending school events, reading the 
information that comes home from the school, sharing feedback, completing surveys, tracking down library books, 
volunteering on field trips and in the classroom, participating in school councils, and so much more. We are grateful for 
all of the ways you support your child’s learning and our public education system. 

Communicating with families remains an important priority for us. I have had the pleasure of meeting and connecting 
with many families throughout the school year and appreciate how important it is that we remain connected to you. In 
addition to communication from your child’s school, there are also many ways you can stay connected with what is 
happening in the Board, including our newsroom, Twitter, Instagram and award-winning podcast. We were also very 
pleased to launch this year the Centre for Black Student Excellence Mailing List for families looking to receive 
information directly related to supporting Black students, celebrating Black excellence and dismantling anti-Black 
racism. 

As we approach the summer, we look forward to welcoming students who will be participating in our variety of 
elementary and secondary summer learning programs. I wish everyone a happy, safe and restful summer break. 

Dr. Elizabeth Sinclair

Trustee, Vaughan Wards 2 and 3

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.schoolbuscity.com
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/newsroom
https://twitter.com/YRDSB
https://www.instagram.com/yrdsb.schools/
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/about-us/departments/corporate-communications/tune-yrdsb-podcast
https://forms.gle/KwiDvx7XR987iDT39
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/elementary-school/summer-programs
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/elementary-school/summer-programs
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/secondary-school/2023-summer-learning-opportunities
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ATTENTION: Cafeteria opens starting on 
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2019-2020 School Year
If families have any textbooks from last school year (including from 
graduated students and students currently attending Secondary 
Virtual School), please contact the school to arrange their return.

Late bus?
Bus running late?  Bad weather?  Don’t 
forget to check the late bus report at 
www.schoolbuscity.com to get an update on 
the bus’ expected arrival time.

Indigenous Trustee Greeting 

Aaniin (Hello), I am Indigenous Trustee for the York Region District School Board and a member of the Chippewas of 
Georgina Island, the only First Nation in York Region and one you may recognize YRDSB acknowledging as their 
“partner in education” when providing land acknowledgements.

I would like to offer greetings for the month of June, the month when we recognize and celebrate the Indigenous 
People of Canada, our unique status as Canadians, our history on this land and our many significant contributions. In 
1996, Governor General Romeo LeBlanc declared June 21 as National Aboriginal Peoples Day. He said, “On June 
21st, this year and every year, Canada will honour the native peoples who first brought humanity to this great land.” In 
2017, the name was formally changed, and we now recognize this day as National Indigenous Peoples Day.

June 21 was chosen because it is summer solstice, a time of spiritual significance for Indigenous people. It is a time 
when the sun is at the highest point in the sky and we experience the longest day of the year, and the most amount of 
daylight. This is considered powerful medicine and is a time for practicing ceremonies that honour our interconnection 
with the land and the cosmos.

The Anishinaabe also recognize June as the month of the Strawberry moon, Ode’min Giizis. The beautiful red heart 
shaped strawberry offers us the teaching of reconciliation and forgiveness. It is the first berry of the season that brings 
us that sweetness for life. June offers us many special gifts and much to be grateful for.

People ask what they can do to celebrate Indigenous People Day and as Canadians support Indigenous people in 
Canada?

We can build our awareness by reading Indigenous books, listening to Indigenous podcasts, and attending Indigenous 
events. We can create positive change and promote public awareness by lending our support to Indigenous issues. 
We can also offer land acknowledgements as we do at the beginning of meetings and events in the YRDSB.

However, I believe most importantly to Indigenous people across this planet is to recognize our right to reclaim and 
practice our Indigenous languages and the important significance of the earth under our feet. Our traditional 
knowledge and our cultures exist in our languages and without the opportunity to learn them in our schools and speak 
them in our communities much of our ancestral knowledge will be lost forever.

Further, recognizing Indigenous relationship with the land and taking the time to build land awareness and connection 
is imperative. We must practice environmental stewardship and protect our green spaces. Walk in nature, plant, or hug 
a tree, help a turtle across the road, sing to the water, just be with the land. It does little to offer a land 
acknowledgement if we do not acknowledge the earth on which we live. The earth is our mother, this is why we call her 
“Mother Earth” in our Anishinaabe creation stories. We are extrinsically interconnected; without her we would not exist. 
As her children we must care for her and protect her.  Stand with Indigenous people by honouring her, this is the most 
important land acknowledgement you can give.

Chi-Miigwech and Happy Indigenous People’s Day!

Your Indigenous Trustee, Lauri Hoeg

This is a good resource and activity guide for students

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/kingcity.ss/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.schoolbuscity.com
https://www.rcaanc-cirnac.gc.ca/DAM/DAM-CIRNAC-RCAANC/DAM-PPLCOM/STAGING/texte-text/nIPD_activity_guide_2018_1528380426091_eng.pdf

